
Wassail 2015 

The hillfort has been without a designated monument sign 

for over 2 years. After seeking permission to reinstall the 

sign because of the areas protected status we were over-

joyed  to be able to see it again at the main entrance to the 

hillfort. The sign was constructed out of oak that had been 

recycled and sourced from within the Parks Dept, the text 

carving was commissioned by the Borough and the 

Friends Group installed and supplied the sundries. 
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Over sixty guests enjoyed the Wassail, hot apple juice and 

apple pies at Mowsbury Hillfort in January. Everyone 

who attended enjoyed the very special ambiance of the 

night. Our thanks to the Hemlock and Redbornestoke 

Morris, Green Space Officers, Jon and Jane and of course 

the Friends Group for all of their enthusiasm and endeav-

ours. Hopefully we will see you again next year. Further 

photographs at our image site "Tasks and Events 2015":  

images.putnoemowsburyfriends.org.uk/  

Muntjac  Ahoy! 

We have glimpsed or heard the Muntjac many times but 

in late January we did get the chance to get a photo-

graph before they light footed it away for cover. Munt-

jac were first introduced to Woburn Park in Bedford-

shire from China in the early 20th century. Should we 

allow its seductive, doe eyes, glossy russet coat and 

Bambi looks fool us, maybe not, the Muntjac  is a deer 

in wolves clothing. Alongside such villains as the Chi-

nese mitten crab, the Russian zebra mussel and South 

American creeping water primrose, the Asian Muntjac 

has been named Britain's most dangerous and destruc-

tive deer. They devour native woodland plants at a terri-

fying rate and destroy vital bird habitats but you have to 

admire these, furtive, canny and clever little beasts. 

Apart from a few nibbles at the fruit trees before we 

staked and guarded them the deer have not been trouble-

some at Mowsbury Hillfort so far. We will have to keep 

a wary eye on the little critters. 

DO NOT REPEAL  

THE FOX HUNTING 

BAN  

In a modern, civilised society, is there a place for 

this cruel pastime? 

38 Degrees 

Sign Up Now! 



www.putnoemowsburyfriends.org.uk                                                                                                                                                  contact@putnoemowsburyfriends.org.uk 
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4th Birthday Celebrations. 

Let Us Know Your Views and News. 
Contribute to the Summer issue of the newsletter.  

contact@putnoemowsburyfriends.org.uk 
Check out images@putnoemowsburyfriends.org.uk  

For  the latest Flora and fauna photographs 

Briar or Foxy Loxley? offered up some of their rabbit 

burger but it was a little under done for us. With all the  

publicity about the possible vote on the repealing of the 

fox hunting ban it was great to see her controlling the 

rabbit population at the hillfort.  

The Friends Group enjoyed their 4th birthday dinner at 

The Four Seasons, Mowsbury Park in April. Nicky and 

Sandra put on an excellent meal and the venue worked 

well. As Putnoe and Mowsbury Hillfort Friends gets an-

other year older I think you would agree the volunteers 

appear to be looking younger. Must be the fresh air, en-

thusiasm  and exercise. 

Mr or Mrs Briar Fox?. 

The Hills Are Alive 

Spring arrived approximately two weeks later this year 

and the buzzards could not wait to celebrate with a few 

mating acrobatics 

We were a little deflated the day after the Wassail but we 

struggled through what may appear as a mundane task of 

pruning the fruit trees in the orchard but there was a kind 

of charm about pruning the trees in the snow flurries. 

Unfortunately we got a bit carried away with the charm 

aspect of the task and had to return the following week to 

complete the work.  

Perm or just a cut and Blow Dry 


